

14245 Q Street Omaha, NE 68137 402-895-4000 Fax: 402-895-1607

4979 S. 118th Street Omaha, NE 68137 402-861-9900 Fax: 402-861-9766

2010 N. 88th St. Omaha, NE 68134 402-496-1000 Fax: 402-496-4209

January 27, 2005

Governing Board

Mark Williams John B. Campbell Melanie M. Clark Michael Elston Theresa M. Fitzgerald C. James Irvine Christine D. Johnson Susan S. Lebens William Naidenovich Deb Schmadeke Kelly K. Thedinger

Advisory Board

Gerry Tomka

Jim Armitage, M.D. Jack W. Baker C. R. "Bob" Bell Jackie L. DeWeerdt John C. Foley **Dwight Goslee** John J. Griffith Susan M. Hughes Jim Kalal Harry A. Koch Jr. Deborah. McCollister Andrea Steenson, M.D. Michael Steffan Kathleen Van Ormer Joy Watanabe Charlie Welsh

Dr. John Moore, M.D.

Prochaska & Associates Don Prochaska 11317 Chicago Cir Omaha, NE68154

Dear Don:

My purpose for writing this letter is to simply say thank you on behalf of Children's Respite Care Center for your support! Your support of CRCC makes an enormous difference in the lives of hundreds of families with special needs children and has allowed us to expand the services we offer in this community.

As the leader of this agency, allow me to share some highlights about the past year:

- Our new state of the art facility was completed at 2010 North 88th Street. The joyful noise of children echoing in the central hall of this awesome facility began November 22nd.
- 160 children and their families benefited from CRCC services in our three locations in 2004.
- We were able to assist 45 families through our Scholarship Fund this past year. Without this program, families who lack adequate financial resources would have been unable to access the needed services we provide. Our community's generosity shown through event participation and private donations help fund this program.
- The entire CRCC staff deserves recognition for not only the above and beyond efforts put forth to consistently provide the highest quality care, but for their long term commitment and dedication to our mission. They are THE BEST!

We look forward to 2005 and serving more of Omaha's special needs population through our new services of Overnight Weekend respite care and the Behavioral Health program.

Again, thank you for your kindness and support of Children's Respite Care Center. We couldn't do it without you!

Sincerely,

Theresa M. Fitzgerald

President/CEO